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Department of Education
OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY .
HUMAN RESOURCE AND ORGANIZATIONAL DEVELOPMENT

MEMORANDUM SEP . 1 200
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TO . Regional Directors

Schools Division Superintendents
All Others Concerned

FROM : WILFREDO E‘. RAL

Regional Director
Officer-in-Charge, Office of the Undersecretary
Human Resource and Organizational Development

. REVSEE A. ESCOBEDO
Undersecretary for Operations

SUBJECT : INVITATION TO THE FIRST TECHNICAL VOCATIONAL
EDUCATORS
DATE : 09 September 2024

The National Association of Public Secondary Schools of the Philippines
(NAPSSPHIL), Incorporated will hold the First Technical Vocational Educators
Congress at La Carmela de Boracay from November 29 to December 1, 2024. This
event aims to enhance the competencies of Technical-Vocational (Tech-Voc) teachers
and improve TVET instruction in alignment with Republic Act No. 10647. The law
strengthens the ladderized interface between Technical-Vocational Education and
Training (TVET) in junior and senior high schools, the Technical Education and Skills
Development Authority (TESDA), and higher education institutions, thereby promoting
teaching excellence and the advancement of educational practices

Teachers associated with the Department of Education may choose to attend the
activity, provided that their participation will not hamper the conduct of classes in
schools. The use of DepEd funds is subject to the approval of the respective authorities
and contingent upon fund availability, adhering to the usual accounting and auditing
rules and regulations.

For more details, please see the attached communication from NAPSSPHIL. If you have
further inquiries, kindly send an email at admin@napssphil,org.
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Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF PUBLIC
SECONDARY SCHOOLS OF THE PHILIPPINES
(NAPSSPHIL, Inc.)
¢/o Sum-ag National High School, Bacolod City
Telephone No. 034-704-8570

September 1, 2024

HON. Juan Edgardo “Sonny" M. Angara
Secretary, Department of Education
Republic of the Philippines

ATTN: USEC. WILFREDO E. CABRAL
Officer-in-Charge
Office of the Undersecretary for Human Resource and Organizational Development.

USEC. REVSEE A. ESCOBEDQ
Undersecretary
Governance and Field Operations, Department of Education

Very warm greetings from the National Assodiation of Public Secondary Schools of the
Philippines {NAPSSPHIL), Incorporated!

The National Association of Secondary Schools of the Philippines {NASSPHIL), dedicated to
enhancing education quality and school leadership, particularly in Technical Vocational Education and
Training (TVET), requests approval to conduct the First Technical Vocational Educators Congress at La
Carmela de Boracay on November 29 - December 1, 2024. This initiative aims to develop Technical-
Vocational teachers’ competency and improve TVET instruction, aligning with Republic Act No. 10647,
which strengthens the {adderized interface between TVET and in junior and senior high school, TESDA
and higher education, excellence in teaching, and improvement of educational practices.

The proposed National Congress for Technical Vocational Education and Training aims to
achieve the following objectives:

a. Enhance the Quality of TVET by providing comprehensive training for Technical-Vocational
teachers, and program implementers.

b. Share and disseminate effective strategies and methodologies in TVET to improve technical-
vocational instructional quality and student outcomes.

. Encourage collaboration among Technical-Vocational educators, industry partners, and
policymakers to align TVET Programs with the needs of the labor market.

The congress will feature seminars and plenary sessions focusing on the latest trends and best
practices in TVET. It will also have expert-led discussions on curriculum development, instructional
strategies, and leadership in technical vocational education. Additionally, there wifl be interactive
training sessions designed to equip participants with the necessary skills to implement effective TVET
programs. Networking opportunities and coliaborative projects will also be facilitated to foster
partnerships and knowledge exchange among educators and industry professionals.

Participants to this congress are teachers from Technical-Vocational Education in Senior High
Schaol, Technology Livelihood Education in Junior High School, and EPP - Edukasyong Pantahanan at
Pangkabuhayan for Elementary level. We respectfully seek your approval on OFFICIAL BUSINESS and fuil
support for this endeavor, which promises to advance the quality and accessibility of TVET for our
students.

Thank you for considering our request. We look forward to your favorable response and the
opportunity to wark together in this important initiative.

Sincerely,

DR. WAWMAREAL



